HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on July 12th.2017
Present:





In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller



     







Cllr.A.Fletcher Cllr.A.Hackett


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

In the absence of the Chairman, the vice-chairman Cllr.Howes presided.

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report None and further to an enquiry by the Clerk, the police had confirmed that individual crime statistics for each parish would not be reported and that they had been replaced countywide by newsletters covering groups of parishes.

c) NCC Report None
d) Broadland DC Report Cllr.Carrick reported that there were no significant issues that impacted on Hainford.

e) Full Council


1. Apologies for absence were recorded from Cllr.Rogers

2. Declarations of Interest were received from Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as village hall committee members, Adrian Fletcher as living adjacent to Chequers Field and Alex Hackett as being related to the applicant for planning permission under agenda item 5

3. Minutes of the meeting on June 14th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that traffic calming in Newton Road would require a feasibility study (up to £5k) and measures upwards of (£15k) and the Council decided not to pursue this. Increased signage both on the road and on verge posts warning of children at pre-school would cost approx. £450. The Clerk would obtain more detail and a firm price so that at the September meeting, Council could decide if this should be put forward under the Parish Partnership scheme. He would also investigate whether there could be additional signage on Newton Road.
5. Planning The Council raised no objection to the conversion of a barn to a dwelling at Lodge Farm, 6 Cromer Road.

6. Chequers Field The transfer from the developer to the Council together with the commuted sum had been completed. The land exchange with Enterprise Inns to simplify the boundary was in the hands of both parties’ solicitors. The Council agreed to sign the grazing licence for the northern section granted to Mrs.Fletcher. The Clerk would investigate the provision of dog bins (and emptying) and arrange to have the field mowed. The revised quotation in sum of £1,962.50 from G&G fencing for stock fencing was accepted and the Clerk would obtain gate prices for the September meeting.
7. Correspondence On receipt of a letter from the school governors, the council resolved to accept responsibility fro the costs of replacement pads and batteries for the defibrillator. Norfolk C.C. confirmed that the Parish Partnership scheme would be extended to 2018/19, The chairman had submitted a written report on Norwich Airport Master Plan giving details of the aspirational plans up to 2045 involving enlarged facilities, later flying and additional routes. After some discussion, the Council welcomed these plans as a boost to the local economy and increased choice for travellers but were concerned at any possibility of later flying times for helicopters. The plans can be viewed on www.norwichairport.co.uk/masterplan and this site also gives details of how to respond to the consultation.
8. Finance One cheque was signed for £25 to P.Mitchell for re-instatement of a broken litter bin and the balance carried forward was £29,069.98.

9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to contact Highways about the lack of visibility at the Old Church Road/Buxton Road junction due to overhanging vegetation and hedging. He would also write to the landowner about overhanging hedges at the Waterloo Road/Newton Road junction. The Clerk was also asked to arrange for brambles to be cut around the millennium car park before re-surfacing.
10. Questions from the public None

11. Date of next meeting September 13th. at 7.30 p.m.

